Animal intake policy
Dogs of Destiny
 Our rescue takes in bully breed and bully breed mixes typically. While we give them our priority we do not discriminate against other types of dogs and will take in dogs not of a bully type if they are in need or most urgent. Our rescue most frequently will take dogs from small, not well funded rural shelters with high intake and kill rates. We do however also intake from larger shelters when they are full and in need of rescue help. We take medical cases and we work closely with a behavioral consultant so we will take those that are considered behavior cases (fearful, not dog friendly, resource guarding) also. We make our decisions based on the experience level of our fosters as well as availability and financial status within the rescue. If we have high outstanding vet bills, then we will not take on an extensive medical case type dog until such a time as our donations/funding allows. We will close for intake when our finances do not allow us to responsibly provide for any new dogs coming in. With shelters so in need of help from rescues we usually do not take in owner surrenders or those looking to be rehomed. We have made exceptions for extenuating circumstances, like if the owner is terminally ill and would like to know their dog is safe and will be rehomed by a safe and responsible organization, but on average we only take in dogs from shelters.  As a foster/home-based rescue, space Is always a consideration for an intake of a dog, as well as the dynamic of the home environment they will go in to. Our board weighs all those things when we make the decision to bring, or not bring, a dog into our rescue. 
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